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The Joint Committee on Vaccination and Immunisation (JCVI) is an independent expert advisory committee, which advises the four United Kingdom Government’s health departments about immunisation, for the prevention of infections and/or disease. 

As part of its ongoing review of the Influenza vaccination programme, the JCVI has published its latest advice on the 2023-24 programme, which details both the cohorts eligible for vaccination for next season and the recommended vaccines. The advice from the Committee, which I have accepted, largely mirrors their recommendations for the current season, in that, the Committee has again recommended older people, children and those at clinical risk as the main groups eligible for flu vaccination.

Since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic JCVI has been supportive of the temporary expansion of the influenza programme to those aged between 50 and 64 years of age to protect the population from the potential threat of co-circulation of COVID-19 and influenza and alleviate pressure on the NHS. For the current season, the Committee agreed that it would be acceptable to vaccinate this group, if funding was available. In the absence of cost-effectiveness analysis, the Committee has recommended the same approach for next season, that is, nations should vaccinate 50-64 year olds, if funding is available. 

Whilst I took the decision last year to proceed with vaccination for this group for the current season, given the extremely challenging financial context we are currently experiencing, I have decided to defer my decision on whether to vaccinate this cohort until further cost-effectiveness data is available for analysis. I expect to be in a position to make and announce this decision in spring 2023.  

This should not impact on the ordering of vaccines by the service, as Welsh Government will take responsibility for the procurement of any additional vaccine supply required to cover the 50-64 year old group, should their inclusion in the programme be agreed. 

Connected to this, I have made the decision to remove the QIVe vaccine from the list of vaccines we approve for reimbursement in 2023-24. This is based on the advice from the JCVI that it should only be used in the low risk 50-64 cohort or as a substitute when other preferred vaccines are unavailable. 

Influenza vaccination is part of the annual Winter Respiratory Vaccination Programme and is a strategic priority for Welsh Government. In 2022-23 the influenza vaccination programme was for the first time delivered alongside the COVID-19 autumn booster vaccination campaign and we plan to operationalise in the same way for next year, where possible, to maximise take up and protect as many vulnerable people as we can.

A Welsh Health Circular will shortly be issued from the Chief Medical Officer to the NHS in Wales, to notify the service of the published JCVI advice and what this means for Wales. The circular will also provide immunisers with guidance on cohorts, highlighting the recommended, most effective reimbursable vaccines for use next year.

As ever, I am extremely grateful to the NHS and everyone involved in the vaccination programme for their continued hard work. 
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